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• The service area will be Baldwin County, Daphne, Alabama

• Medications will not be prescribed in the IOP services provided by IOP 
Behavioral Health, LLC. 

• Should these services be necessary, appropriate referrals will be made to 
providers with prescriptive authority

• Sanjay Malhotra, MD will be practicing the specialty of psychiatric 

medicine from this office.

• All other physicians involved will be owners or employees of the practice. 

Psychiatrists will all be available to perform psychiatric assessments of 

patients in the IOP program. They will also be available to provide ongoing 

treatment to those individuals who do not have an existing relationship with 

a psychiatrist.

• Persons other than Dr. Malhotra with an ownership interest in IOP are 

Tanuj Malhotra, Sahil Malhotra, and Jeffery T. Jennings.

• Dr Malhotra will employee a number of licensed mental health providers to 

conduct an initial clinical assessment of patients and their suitability to 

receive treatment in the IOP program.

• IOP services will be prescribed by and directed by Dr Malhotra based on 

the results of the initial clinical assessment by the licensed mental health 

providers. The licensed mental health providers will also serve as group 

therapists in the IOP program.

• IOP delivers intensive outpatient services to patients that need a more 

structured environment than traditional outpatient mental health care.

• IOP is designed for individuals with a variety of mental or emotional 

disturbances that currently interfere with their ability to function effectively 

in work, family life, or self-care.

• The primary population to be served consists of adults with common mood, 

anxiety, and adjustment disorders not responding adequately to traditional 

outpatient care.

• IOP services are delivered three times per week for 3 hours per day.

• IOP is a viable treatment option that bridges the gap between traditional 

outpatient care and mental health inpatient admissions.

• The IOP service will improve access to intensive mental health treatment at 

a time of unprecedented increased need.

• The practice will not be treating individuals diagnosed with severe mental 

illness.

• The practice intends to seek Joint Commission accreditation as a mental





 
 

3. Please address if IOP Behavioral Health, LLC will be prescribing medication to 

patients.  

• Medications will not be prescribed in the IOP services provided by IOP 

Behavioral Health. Should these services be necessary, appropriate referrals 

will be made to providers with prescriptive authority.  
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